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February 28, 2020 

The Honorable William Barr 
Attorney General 
U.S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20530 

Dear Attorney General Barr: 

I write in advance of our March 31 oversight hearing in order to request information 
concerning improper political interference, including by President Trump, in enforcement 
matters handled by the Department of Justice. 

The abandonment of these longstanding practices has motivated more than 2,000 former 
Department employees-public servants of both parties, including but not limited to a former 
Deputy Attorney General under President George H.W. Bush-to call for your resignation. You 
yourself have acknowledged the difficulties posed by the President's statements about ongoing 
Justice Department matters. In a recent interview, you asked President Trump to stop tweeting 
about the Department and said his comments make it "impossible for me to do my job and to 
assure the courts and the prosecutors in the Department that we're doing our work with 
integrity." 1 

These circumstances are deeply troubling. Although you serve at the President's pleasure, 
you are also charged with the impartial administration of our laws. In tum, the House Judiciary 
Committee is charged with holding you to that responsibility. The Committee's specific 
concerns include, but are not limited to, the following: 

1. . The Department's determination to withdraw a sentencing recommendation for President
Trump's longtime associate, Roger Stone, which in turn lead to the withdrawal of four
career DOJ officials who were responsible for the case--one of which went so far as to
resign from the Department. 2 

2. The Department's decisions to intervene in the normal handling of a series of criminal
proceedings "involving the President's associates and former staff, including reducing
former Trump National Security Adviser Michael Flynn's sentencing recommendation

1 ABC News, Transcript of Attorney General Bill Barr's exclusive interview with ABC News, ABC NEWS; Feb. 13, 
2020: 

2 Ma.tt Zapotosky, Prosecutors quit amid escalating Justice Dept. fight over Roger St.one's prison term, WASH. POST, 

Feb. 11,2020. 
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2. The Department make available current and former officials for testimony or interviews
regarding these matters including but not limited to: Jonathan Kravis, former Assistant
US Attorney; Aaron S.J. Zelinsky, Special Assistant U.S. Attorney; Adam C. Jed, Special
Assistant U.S. Attorney; Michael J. Marando, Assistant U.S. Attorney; Jessie K. Liu,
former U.S. Attorney for the District of Columbia; John H. Durham, U.S. Attorney for
the District of Connecticut; Jeff Jensen, U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of
Missouri; Scott Brady, U.S. Attorney for the Western District of Pennsylvania; Richard
Donoghue, U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of New York; John Huber, U.S.
Attorney for the District of Utah; John Lausch, U.S. Attorney for the Northern District of
Illinois; Geoffrey Berman, U.S. Attorney for the Southern District of New York; Timothy
Shea, interim U.S. Attorney for the District of Columbia; Makan Delrahim, Assistant
Attorney General for the Antitrust Division; and Robert Khuzami, former Deputy U.S.
Attorney for the Southern District of New York.

3. A description of each instance in the last 10 years when senior officials of the
Department intervened to alter sentencing recommendations by a U.S. Attorney's office.

4. Copies of documents and communications between President Trump, White House
officials or employees of the Executive Office of the President and the Department of
Justice relating to the criminal and civil matters identified in this letter.

5. Copies of documents and communications relating to President Trump, the Office of
Attorney General, Deputy Attorney General or the E?'ecutive Office of the President's
involvement or interest in the criminal and civil matters identified in this letter.

Given your experience at the Department, I am confident you are familiar with these
precedents and expect the Department to act consistent with the letter and spirit of the previous 
cooperation we have enjoyed with your predecessors. To the extent you may have concerns 
regarding the sensitive or confidential nature of any of the requested materials, we stand ready to 
discuss a mutually acceptable accommodation. Your response to these concerns and cooperation 
with respect to these matters will assist the Committee as it fulfills its constitutional oversight 
responsibilities and as it considers legislation related to political interference, antitrust matters, 
and election security, among other things. 

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Given the urgent and serious nature 
of these requests, I would ask that you provide the requested responses by no later than March 
13, 2020. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman 

cc: The Honorable Doug Collins, Ranking Member, House Committee on the Judiciary 
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